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BRONX MAN SENTENCED TO 20 YEARS IN PRISON FOR SEXUALLY 

ABUSING SIX-YEAR-OLD CHILD 

Defendant Knew Victim and Her Mother; Photographed Sexual Acts 
 

    Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark today announced that a Bronx man has been 

sentenced to 20 years in prison for sexually abusing a six-year-old girl left in his care.  

 

District Attorney Clark said, “The defendant knew the child and her mother and took 

advantage of their trust. He sexually abused the innocent victim, who was only six years old, 

and took pictures of his atrocious actions. We hope today’s sentence brings some justice to the 

victim and the family, who no doubt have suffered from the crimes committed by the 

defendant.” 

 

District Attorney Clark said the defendant, Carlos Rosario, 39, of 1642 Mace Avenue, was 

sentenced today by Bronx Supreme Court Justice Ralph Fabrizio to 20 years in prison and 20 years 

post-release supervision and will be required to register as a sex offender upon his release from 

incarceration. The defendant pleaded guilty to first-degree Criminal Sexual Act on September 13, 

2018.  
 

According to the investigation, on August 13, 2016, the defendant sexually abused the 

victim in his home, after her mother was rushed to the hospital for emergency surgery and left the 

child temporarily in his care.  While the child slept, the defendant engaged in various sexual acts 

with her. The defendant took multiple photographs of the sexual acts he performed on the child and 

distributed them online. 
 

 

The case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Kathleen Baer of the Child Abuse/ 

Sex Crimes Bureau under the supervision of Rachel Ferrari, Chief of the Child Abuse/Sex Crimes 

Bureau, and the overall supervision of Joseph Muroff, Chief of the Special Victims Division. 

 

District Attorney Clark thanked NYPD Computer Crimes, the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation, the National Center for Missing and Exploited Children, and the U.S. Attorney’s 

Office for the Southern District of New York for their cooperation and assistance in the 

investigation. 
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